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24th Annual Kalevala Day Festival 
2pm SundayñMarch 12th, 2000 

 

Celebrating the Kalevala 
Finlandõs National Epic 
At the Museum 
See Page 6 

 

 

Finlandia Foundation Board  

Member nominations  
See Page 3 

Seattlen Suomi Koulu 
Finnish School of Seattle 

First Annual 
Pancake Breakfast 

Silent Auction 
 

at the Finnish Lutheran Church 
8504 13th Ave NW, Seattle 

Saturday April 8th, 2000 
 

Continuous meal service begins at 10 am  
Catering by master chefs  

Silent Auction preview opens at 9:30 am  
Closings at 12 noon and 1:30 pm  

 
Entertainment by the students of Suomi Koulu  

 
Tickets $10 adults 
Children free  

Donations gladly accepted 
For additional info, please call: 
Rita Vermala-Koski (206) 363-0225  

See Page 16 

Finn Grand Fest 2000 
Toronto, Canada 

July 13 - 16 
Welcome to the Festival of the  

New Millennium!  
 

The combined festival for FinnFest USA 
and the Finnish Canadian Grand 
Festivals is scheduled for Toronto, 
Ontario this summer. For details, 

contact:  
 

Finn Grand Fest 2000   
795 Eglinton Ave East, Box 2,  
Toronto, Ontario M4G 4E4 

Canada 
 

For the latest information check 
our website: 

 www.finngrandfest.org  
Email:  info@finngrandfest.org     

Also see Back Cover 



FFSC Newsletter is published 6 times per year by Finlandia Foundation, Seattle Chapter, PO Box 75052, Seattle, WA, 98125. or 
e-mail FFSC@finns.org  Deadlines: the 15th day of every ODD month (1/,3/,5/ etc).  Please have display adds ready on the 
10th day.  Send contributions by email to the editors, or snail-mail to Shirley Makela, 3049 46th Ave. SW, Seattle, WA 98116.  
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FFSC Newsletter: 
Co-Editor:  Shirley Makela Co-Editor:  Paula Price 
3049 46th Ave SW 23405 NE 73rd St 
Seattle,  WA  98116 Redmond, WA  98053 
Shirley_Makela@msn.com Paula.Price@finns.org  
 Phone: (425) 868-1822  
 Fax: (561) 892-8240 
Please send all membership inquiries, payments or changes of 
address to FFSC PO Box 75052, Seattle, WA, 98125. or e-mail 
FFSC@finns.org.  Do not send these to the editors, your request will be handled faster by contacting the chapter directly, the 
editor will only be able to forward your request to the address above. 

Or call:  
FFSC President: Gerrit Missler (425) 771-4388 
FFSC Vice-President: Leo Utter (425) 489-5067 
Membership Secretary: Pentti Rinne   
 Email: pentti@pentti@seanet.com 

Feb 11 7:30-9:30 pm Nordic Book Sale, Allen Library, University of Washington 
 

Feb 13 am  Finnish Lutheran ChurchñVisit by Vancouver, BC Choir 
 

Feb 13 4 pm  Mostly Nordic concert series continues, Finland program. See Page 6. 
 

Feb 14  8 pm FFSC Board Meetingñheld 2nd Monday of every month at the 
   Finnish Lutheran Church, 8504-13th Avenue NW in Ballard 
 
Feb 25 5:30 pm Ethnic Heritage Council 20th anniversary, Dinner & Meeting. See Page 17. 
 
Feb 26 11:30 am  Swedish-Finn Historical Society Annual Business Meeting and Luncheon. See Page 20. 
    
Mar 4 7:00 pm Finns NW Organizations Orientation for WebMasters and Chief Editor. See Page 9. 
 

Mar 12 1 pm  Kalevala Festival, Nordic Heritage Museum. See Page 6. 
   Contact: Lauri Kivimaki (206) 281-8434 
 

Mar 13 8 pm  FFSC Board Meeting 
 

Mar 16   Hail Saint Urho 
 

Mar 18-14   Scandinavian Film Festival 2000.  See Page 18. 
 

Apr 8   Seattlen Suomi Koulu 1st Annual Pancake Breakfast and Silent Auction,  
   Finnish Lutheran Church.  See Cover and Page 16.  
 

Apr 9 4 pm  Mostly Nordic concert series, Iceland program. See Page 6. 
 

Apr 14 8 pm  Nordic Nights 2000, University of Washington. See Page 4. 
 

Apr 23   Pªªsiªinen - Easter 
 

Apr 28-30   Worldfest at Crossroads Mall. See Page 17. 
 
Apr / May   FFSC Annual Meeting ñDetails in April Newsletter. 
 

May 6-7   Nordic Heritage Museum 20th Anniversary Celebration 
 
May 21 4 pm  Mostly Nordic concert series, Denmark program. See Page 6. 
 

May 22-26   Sointula Seminar. See Page 5. 
 

Jul 16-19    Finn Grand Fest 2000, North York Civic Centre, Toronto, Ontario 
   See Front and Back Covers. 
    

Jul 29   10th Bi-Annual Naselle Festival, all weekend but Saturday is  
   the òFull Festival Dayó. See Page 5. 
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Renewing Memberships and 
Publications 

As you renew your FFSC membership, consider 
other organizations and publications as well: 
 

Nordic Heritage Museum,  
$30, senior $20 
3014 NW 67th Street, Seattle, WA 98117 
 

Swedish Finn Historical Society 
$18, senior $15 
PO Box 17264, Seattle, WA 98107 
 

Finnish American Historical Society of the West 
$10 
PO Box 5522, Portland, OR 97228 
 

Suomi Seura, $20 
PO Box 338, Millington, NJ 07946 
 

Amerikan Uutiset, $37.50 
465 Greynolds Circle, Lantana, FL 33462 
 

Finnish American Reporter, $20 
PO Box 479, Hancock, MI 49930 
 

Raivaaja, $28 
PO Box 600, Fitchburg, MA 01420 
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FFSC Board Meetings 
All Board meetings are held on the 2nd Monday of 
each month, 8 PM at the Finnish Lutheran Church. 
All members are welcome to attend and see your 
Board at work. Contact any Board Member for more 
information. 

2000 -2001 
FFSC Board Nominations 
Your Y2K Opportunity!  

 

The Finlandia Foundation Seattle Chapter Nominating Committee is looking for new 
Board members for the 2000-2001 year.   

No test required.  

In order to serve on the Board all that is needed is a desire to serve, an interest in FFSC 
activities and attendance at monthly Board meetings.  If you or someone you know is 
interested in serving with a great bunch of people, contact one of the following: 

Leo Utter  (425) 489-5067  lutter@wa.freei.net 

Kim Whittle  (206) 366-1867  Kim.Whittle@finns.org 

Byron Wicks  (425) 641-8724  bywicks@aol.com   

 

Nominations may also be sent to: 
FFSC Nominating Committee, PO Box 75052, Seattle WA  98125  

or by email to: FFSC@finns.org 

Beware of the Ides of March 
Remember: March 15th is the deadline for all 
April Newsletter submissions. 
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NORDIC 

NIGHTS 2000 

Tour featuring 

Väsen, JPP and Annbjorg Lien  

Comes to Seattle April 14, 2000 

- at the UW  
 

A fantastic concert of contemporary 
Scandinavian folk music is coming to Seattle 
this spring, the Nordic Nights 2000 tour.  
Presented by World Music from the Land of 
the Midnight sun comes a wave of new music 
rooted in traditional culture, but infused with 
contemporary perspective. Across Scandinavia 
a new generation of musicians is discovering 
their own folk traditions and breathing new 
life and energy into tunes, dances and 
instruments handed down for centuries by 
their fore fathers and foremothers. The 
results are spellbinding and tremendously 
diverse, making Scandinavia the single hottest 
region for interesting and exciting world music 
development. Nordic Nights 2000 presents 
three leading groups in this scene from 
Sweden, Norway, and Finland. 
Band Profiles: 

Vªsen 
A viola of sophisticated symphonic taste. A 
mad acoustic guitar. A nyckelharpa steeped in 
the traditions of Swedish folk music. And a 
polyrhythmical percussionist. Together 
theyõre a supernatural being called 
Vªsen (pronounced vehõ-sen). The 
bandõs origins are deeply rooted in 
the forests and rich earth of the 
Swedish countryside, in the 
centuries-old tradition of the folk 
music of Uppland, 
spiced with 
consummate playing 
skills. But this is more 
than just a traditional 
sound. Thereõs a 
playfulness to their 
music, joy, and delight 
in making exciting new 
arrangements of centuries-old tunes. You 
always hear the inspiration and improvisation 
of the moment: "Playingõs got to be fun, and 
the audience has to have fun, too." 
 

Annbjorg Lien 
Annbjorg Lien (pronounced annõ-bee-yorg 
leen) is renowned for her work on the 
hardanger fiddle. North American audiences 
first heard her as part of the critically 
acclaimed Sweet Sunny North recordings 

made in Norway by Henry Kaiser and David 
Lindley. Her solo debut Felefeber ("Fiddle 
Fever," released by Shanachie in 1995) is a 
unique textural work drawing on both 
traditional and contemporary Norwegian 
styles. Prisme (Shanachie, 1997) shows her 
expanding from Norwegian traditions with 
influences from the Middle East to Ireland, 
and with new instrumental colors from 
bagpipes to samplers. Sheõs also featured on 
the new Chieftains recording Tears of Stone, 
alongside women musicians from around the 
world.  As she weaves rich, resonant fiddle 
lines through innovative arrangements, Lien 
creates original tales of longing and 
celebration; at once ethereal and atmospheric 
and yet deeply sensual and extraordinarily 
passionate. "éa beguiling sounds of suspended 
exultation." - Utne Reader 

JPP 
JPP is Finlandõs premier fiddle band with a 
core of four fiddles, double bass and 
harmonium. Their "wall of fiddles" fills any 
room with the sound of sheer ecstasy. 
Beautiful waltzes, lively polskas, and jazzy 
originals, each with sparkling accuracy, 
brilliant arrangements and tight ensemble 
playing.  "Based on compelling cyclical 
melodies, their magic resides in their subtle 
exploration of dynamics and tempo, tense and 

sometimes nearly 
impeccable 
variations that 
transform simple 
tunes into complex 
organic 
conjunctionsé éLike 
an atomic folk 
machineé"  Richard 

Gehr, Village Voice 
 

Email Shirley_Makela@msn.com for 

more information 
Or visit www.worldmusic.org  
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The Sointula Seminar is a conference devoted 
to the celebration and exploration of 
Sointula, British Columbia.  Sointula, located 
on beautiful Malcolm Island in Canada's Inside 
Passage, is famous as the site of a Finnish 
utopian dream. Founded in 1901 by Matti 
Kurikka and a band of far-sighted Finns, this 
unique colony struggled toward its utopian 
goals for five years before being dismantled 
in 1905.  However, many of the original 
residents remained, determined to make a 
life here.  Their influence is still dominant in 
this little commercial fishing village.  Many 
residents still speak Finnish and the houses 
and public buildings echo the colony's history, 
while the pride and achievements of those 
settlers is still paramount.  It is that heritage 
this conference will explore. Seminar 
speakers include Dr. Bºrje Vªhªmªki, 
Professor of Finnish Studies at the University 
of Toronto; Dr. Varpu Lindstrºm, Profesor of 
History at York University, and Dr. J. Donald 
Wilson, Professor Emeritus History of 
Education at the University of British 
Columbia. 
 
Lecture topics include:   
1) Finnish Immigration to 
Canada 
2) The founding of Sointula    
3) Founder Matti Kurikka 
4) Founder A. B. Mªkelª   
5) The Women of Sointula 
6) The role of music in 
Sointula   
7) The Finnish and Socialist 
Legacy at Sointula   
8) Finns from Canada to 
Soviet Karelia 

 

The seminar will include a number of cultural 
experiences, including a sing-along of Kurikka 
songs, historic guided walks, visiting the 
Sointula Museum and Finnish Archive, 
dancing, and original crafts demonstrations.  
For information and reservation forms, please 
contact Tom Roper at Box 277, Sointula, BC, 
V0N 3E0  Canada or email:  troper@island.net  
 
See the December 1999 FFSC Newsletter for 
additional details. 

 

 CORPORATE TRAVEL TIME  

 4122 Factoria Blvd SE, #305  

 Bellevue, WA 98006  

 

425 -641 -9980  

LEISURE TRAVEL TIME  

26925 Maple Valley - 

Black Diamond Rd  

Maple Valley, WA 98038  

800 -909 -6647  

Your friendly Finnish  

Travel Agency  

Kesän matkat Suomeen nyt jo varattavissa!!! 

Seminar in Sointula May 22 - 26 

ôA Class Actõ in Naselle 
 

Exhibits  Sales  Performances 
 
ôA Class Actõ is the theme of 
the 10th Bi-annual Festival in 
Naselle, Washington, held the 
last weekend of July, with 
activities starting on Friday 
afternoon.  Full festival day on 
Saturday, July 29th.  More 
information in future 
newsletters. If you canõt wait, 
write to:  
Finnish-American Folk Festival 
Box 156 
Naselle, WA 98638 
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MUSEUM HOURS:  
Tuesday - Saturday 10 AM to 4 PM Sunday 12 to 4 PM  
The Museum is served by Metro Transit #17 from downtown and #44 from the University 
District, transferring to westbound #17 at 24th NW and Market Streets.  
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24th Annual Kalevala Day Festival 
2pm SundayñMarch 12th, 2000 

 

Celebrating the Kalevala 
Finlandõs National Epic 

 
 
The spirit of the ancient Kalevala legends live on in a program 

of choral and instrumental music, folkdance and recitation.  Come hear and sing the 
songs our forefathers sang.  Share the fellowship of kindred spirit.  

 

 Choral music: The Finnish Choral Society of Seattle 

 Folkdance: The Katrilli of Seattle 

Featured Speaker: Pirkko Borland, past President of FinnFest USA ô99ñSeattle 

       Topic: òTuonne taakse metsªmaanó 

   òThere in the Far Forestó 

Co-sponsored by the Nordic Heritage Museum & the Finnish Choral Society of Seattle. 

Admission / Suggested donation: $8ðadults, $3-youth 6-16; $20-family; children under 5 free 

Refreshments after the program 

Contact: Lauri Kivimaki (206) 281-8434 

Nordic Heritage 
Museum 

3014 NW 67th Street 
Seattle,  WA  98117 
(206) 789-5707 

Mostly Nordic Chamber Music Series 
This five-concert series started in 1996 and has delighted sold-out audiences every year since 
with great music followed by a smorgasbord. All programs are at the Nordic Heritage Museum, 
Sunday afternoons at 4 PM. Call 206-789-5707 for reservations and information. 
 Jan 23 Sweden Program Apr 9 Iceland Program 
 Feb 13 Finland Program May 21 Denmark Program 
 Mar No Program, Kalevala Festival instead (see above) 



Nordic Heritage Museum 
Connect with your roots! 

Preserve a rich heritage for your family 
BECOME A MEMBER TODAY! 

enjoy these benefits 

¶ Unlimited free Museum admission  

¶ 10% Gift Shop Discount  

¶ Unlimited use of reference library  

¶ Invitations to previews and receptions  

¶ Discounts to most Museum-sponsored events  

¶ Museum newsletter  
 

Use this page to become a member of the Nordic Heritage Museum family. Fill in the membership 
form below and send it to the Museum with your check in the appropriate amount and you will 
immediately begin to receive notices regarding all Museum events and invitations to previews and 
other special events.  
 
With your membership card you will be able to take a 10% discount on all purchases at the Gift Shop 
located on the Museum's second floor. This shop has the largest selection of Scandinavian books in the 
area, an eclectic choice of CDs, and a wide assortment of gifts with that special Scandinavian flair 
and style. 

 
 
Name(s)_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Print the name of each family member, business partner or officer who will receive membership benefits. Family 
membership benefits are applicable only for those living in the same household.  
 
Address_____________________________ City _________________________ State ________ Zip _________
  
Home Phone  (         )  _______________________  
 
Ethnic Background   ________________________________      Generation ________________ 
 
Please check one of the following membership categories (benefits described below):  
 

Ä $20 Student/Senior (62+)  Ä $100 Sustaining  Ä $ 50 Organization, Level 1 

Ä $35 Senior Couple (62+)  Ä $250 Patron  Ä $100 Organization, Level 2 

Ä $30 Individual   Ä $400 Business  

Ä $50 Family    Ä $750 President's Club  

 

$ _______  Membership Payment        Ä Check enclosed  Ä Visa  Ä MasterCard 

$ _______  Additional Contribution Credit Card# __________________________ Exp. _______ 

 

$ _______  Total Payment  Signature _________________________________________  
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Finnish Community Plans for the Future  
A group of resourceful members of the Finnish Community assembled at the Finnish Lutheran 
Church on January 29, 2000 to discuss the future direction and to map out future activities for 
the community.  The group visualized the ideal Pacific Northwest Finnish community in the 
distant future (year 2007 is distant in todayõs digital age) and used it as a basis for the following 
PROPOSAL of action items for year 2000:  
 
1. Implement the concept of Finlandia Foundation as the strong hub for the entire Finnish 
community and get major Finnish organizations represented on FFSC Board. 
WHO and HOW: All Finnish organizations need to nominate their representatives in time 
to announce them in the March Newsletter of FFSC Newsletter in advance of the April 
Annual meeting. 

2. Implement the finnsnw website with a joint community calendar and information about all 
Finnish or Finnish related organizations.  Organizations with existing websites will be linked 
to finnsnw; others will have varying degrees of information on the finnsnw server.  
 WHO and HOW:   

¶ FFSC, FLC, and Suomi Koulu (and any other organizations that expect ongoing 
updates) need to nominate webmasters to handle their respective organizationsõ 
content and to work with Coordinating Webmasters Matt Wirkkala and Ville Aikas.   

¶ FACC, Swede Finn Historical Society, NHM, Scandinavian Department and Suomen 
Ystªvªt at the UW will need to provide links to the site and ongoing updates to the 
calendar. 

¶ Other organizations need to provide a description of their organizations and contact 
information as well as calendar updates.  

¶ FinnFest USA õ99 has designated funds to cover the cost for the first 3-4 years. 
3. Form a data base committee to implement the database of members of the Finnish 
community with names and contact information (Finnish Registry).  
WHO and HOW:  We all need to look for people who might want to work on this.  All 
organizations need to decide whether they want to include their members on such a 
registry.  

4. Suomi Koulu òcoming of ageó with childrenõs performances, an April pancake breakfast and 
other fundraising events with an official 501(c)3 status 
WHO and HOW:  Suomi Koulu Board with the help from the rest of the community. 

5. Investigate the feasibility of forming a Finnish Publicity Committee 
WHO and HOW:  We all need to look for people who might want to work on this. 

6. Initial investigation of sister city requirements 

(Continued on page 9) 
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At our meeting on January 8, 2000 we were 
shown a videotape "Scandinavia-a 10 part 
documentary series. This part was "Coming to 
America" and was hosted by Walter Cronkite 
narrating the series.  After that we gathered 
together to try and translate a letter written 
by my Dad (John Herman Anttila) in 1911. He 
had come to America and was writing to his 
relatives in Finland. At this point he was a 
logger and wrote that the trees were bigger 
in diameter than he was tall. He wrote that 
it was hard work climbing up and down the 
steep hills but one did get somewhat used to 
it. He also commented that Christmas was 
celebrated only one day. 
 
Each one of us read a sentence first in 
Finnish and then tried to translate it into 
English. Since the letter was handwritten and 
not typed, it was not so easy to read. But it 

did give all of us a chance at our 
pronunciation as well as translation. We are 
lucky to have Sylvia Ekman as our mentor. 
After we finished it was gratifying to me to 
hear someone say that this was fun. There 
are several more letters the last one dated in 
1952--whether or not we can read this will 
be seen as he wrote on both sides of the 
paper and the writing on the back comes 
thru the front. These letter were sent to me 
last December by a cousin of mine in Finland.  
  Val Koven (Valma Anttila) 
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Web Masters and Chief Editors 
MeetingñMarch 4th,  7 pm 
2103 North 106th Street, C403, Seattle 
(west of I-5 near Northgate Mall) 

 
     The meeting is for webmasters and chief editors from the various 
Finnish/Finnish-American organizations around the area wishing to partic-
ipate in the launch of "Finns Northwest" - an exciting new tool for com-
bining our strengths and making our message heard better than ever! Finns Northwest will be a 
central web-site, an aid to navigation, from which visitors can jump off to other member sites.  
It will not dictate how or what, but exists only to facilitate what is and maximize what can be.  
     To make this possibility a reality, I am starting the first of what will be a series of meetings 
to help each group and organization to get up to speed.  The goal is that each will have the 
tools to manage the message and content of their respective sites with full autonomy, while at 
the same time support awareness of other member organizations with the very minimum of 
effort.  More information will be posted on my homepage at:  
  http://www.eskimo.com/~mwirkk/.   
 
If you have further questions, please contact Matt Wirkkala at: 
  Home: 2103 N. 106th St., Apt. #C-403, Seattle, WA  98133 
  Phone: (206)365-6821, E-mail:  mwirkk@finns.org 
  or Work: (425)703-2255x16203, e-mail: a-mattwi@microsoft.com 
     Finns Northwest is located in cyberspace at http://www.finnsnw.com.  It is administered by 
Ville Aikas and Matt Wirkkala (me), managed by the Finlandia Foundation - Seattle Chapter, 
and paid for by the FinnFest USA 1999 committee.  Best of all, participation in Finns Northwest 
is totally free!!!  I hope that you can make it! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 WHO and HOW: Matt Wirkkala agreed to do the initial investigation. 
7. Investigate the possibility of a repeat performance of The Sampo musical at NHM and Naselle 
Finnish-American Festival.   
WHO and HOW: Pirkko Borland is exploring with Naselle and NHM. Other volunteers are 
needed. 
 

Many of the local Finnish organizations were represented at the meeting on the 29th, but the ad 
hoc group cannot make decisions for the whole community.  Now it is up to the organizations to 
buy into the proposals and up to us as individuals to support or reject the proposals with our own 
actions. 
 
Finlandia Foundation has agreed to organize a similar session at the end of year 2000 to assess our 
community success and to plan for the following year.  We all are invited.  We are the community. 
 
Submitted by Pirkko Borland for Kim Whittle, Leo Utter, Lena and Seppo Hartikainen, Hanna Sarkanen, 
Kristiina Hiukka, Pia Rautio, Bill Frantilla, Jenni Mªkinen-Tang, Matt Wirkkala and Brad Borland.  

(Continued from page 8) 
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More from the Finnish Bazaar 1999 



FFSC Newsletter                    Page  11 

 

FEBRUARY 2000         FFSC NEWSLETTER 

Seattlen Suomi Koulu 


